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Introduction 
 
The Australasian College for Emergency Medicine (ACEM; the College) welcomes the opportunity to provide 
its response to the Medical Board of Australia (MBA). ACEM is the peak body for emergency medicine in 
Australia and New Zealand, with responsibility for training and educating emergency physicians and 
advancing professional standards in emergency medicine. As the trusted authority for emergency medicine, 
ACEM has a vital interest in contributing to a sustainable emergency medicine workforce that provides high 
quality patient care and upholds the highest possible professional standards in emergency medicine. 
 
1. Complementary and alternative medicine – regulation and patient safety 

ACEM considers the examples listed by the MBA of complementary and alternative medicines, and therapies, 
accurately captures existing practices and services. We agree that regulatory uncertainty of these services 
has resulted in an area of the healthcare system lacking in oversight and accountability, with the MBA itself 
identifying that “It is not known how many registered medical practitioners practise in this area”. 
 
This is an urgent knowledge gap for the MBA to address and must be a priority area of work in order to better 
ensure a safe environment for patients. The relationship between patient and doctor is underpinned by trust 
and this must be maintained through appropriate safeguards. One such safeguard is demonstrated through 
recognised qualifications – complementary and alternative medicines are often practiced by practitioners 
without recognised specialist qualifications, or with commercial conflicts of interest. 
 
Patients must be reassured that the person they seek care from is appropriately qualified and delivers 
services within a robust regulatory framework. Members of ACEM undertake extensive training and 
professional development to ensure they have the experience and skillset to provide specialist emergency 
medicine care. This is best demonstrated through the College’s specialist training program leading to the 
award of Fellowship of the Australasian College for Emergency Medicine (FACEM)1. Additionally, ACEM also 
offers non-FACEM training programs through the Emergency Medicine Certificate and Emergency Medicine 
Diploma2, which are aimed at providing doctors working in EDs with adequate knowledge and sufficient 
clinical experience to be safe, efficient practitioners. 
 

                                                      
1 Further information available via https://acem.org.au/Content-Sources/Training/How-the-FACEM-Training-
Program-works 
2 Further information available via https://acem.org.au/Content-Sources/Certificate-and-Diploma-Programs  






